Pinchmill Primary School
 Dress Code

Policy Statement: School Dress Code

At Pinchmill Primary School we aim to foster a feeling of community within our school.  We prefer all children to wear school uniform. We believe that it is smart, it gives the school an identity and it gives the child a sense of belonging.

We believe that staff are role models for pupils and should dress accordingly.  We believe that both staff and pupils should dress appropriately for the activities they are undertaking.

We know that the majority of Pinchmill parents wish their children to wear school uniform and we encourage all parents to support our dress code.

Guidelines for Implementation
Pupils' Dress
Our school uniform is blue, grey and yellow as follows:

· Polo Shirts - Yellow
· Trousers or shorts - grey 

· Skirts and pinafore dresses - grey 

· Summer dresses - blue and white check

· Sweatshirts/cardigans - blue with school logo

· Socks/tights – white or grey 
· Shoes brown, black or navy

Sweatshirts and cardigans can be purchased online at www.brigade.uk.com
Code of Dress
We ask parents not to send their children to school wearing:

· Jeans

· Unsuitable shoes e.g. high heels or flip flops

· Branded clothes

· Beach wear e.g. bermuda shorts

· Sportswear e.g. football or cycle shorts or shell suits.

· Make up, nail varnish or excessive amounts of hair gel

· Jewellery

· Extreme haircuts and styles
Dressing for PE
During PE it is important for reasons of hygiene and safety that pupils and staff have a

change of clothing. Pupils are required to bring trainers, a white T-shirt and a pair of blue shorts to school in a drawstring bag.

Children may wear tracksuits for outdoor games in cold weather.

We ask parents to name all items of clothing so that we can return lost property.

(See also jewellery section)
Jewellery
Pupils may wear watches, but we do not believe that jewellery is suitable for the school day.  Pupils wearing jewellery will be asked to remove it.  Pupils with pierced ears may wear plain gold studs, but not sleepers or pendant earrings.  Any pupil wearing pierced earrings must be able to remove and replace them themselves.  The safety of our children is our first priority.

LA inspectors advise that all jewellery must be removed for PE. It would therefore be very

helpful if pupils who wear stud earrings do not wear them on days when they have PE.

Parents whose children wear jewellery for religious reasons need to let the Headteacher
know in writing. All jewellery will need to be removed, taped over or covered with a during PE.

School staff will accept no responsibility for the safe keeping of watches or jewellery.
Date of Commencement of Policy:   1st September 2019
Date of endorsement by Governing Body:   

Review Date:  1st September 2020
21st May 2012
Page 2

